
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

Jan.25, 2017 
OFFICE OF 

ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION 

Stephen P. Risotto, 
Senior Director 
Chemical Products and Technology Division 
American Chemistry Council 
700 Second Street. NE 
Washington DC 20002 

Dear Mr. Risotto: 

I '' ou Id like to prov ide an update on the status or your Information Qua I iry Guidelines Request for 
Reconsideration (RFR #I 5003A) regarding the assessment of phthalic anhydride. as documented in the 
Toxic Substances Control Act Work Plan for Chemical Assessments received at the EPA on December 
23. 2015. As outlined in Section 8. 7 of the G11ideli11es.fiJr E11s11ri11x and .vlaxi111i::i11g tile Q110/ity, 
Ohjectii·ity. Utility. and lntegrit_1· o(/11.for111atio11 Disseminated hy the £1/\·iro11me11tal Protection .-lge11cy. 
an Executive Panel was convened and has conducted a thorough review of your information quality 
concerns. 

The response is in process of being finalized. We anticipate that a final response will be sent to you 
within 30 business days (March 15. 2017). if not so0ner. 

Sincereh. 

11u;:ud~~ 
Vincia 1 lolloman. 
Acting Director 

Enterprise Quality Management Division 
Office or Enterprise Information Systems 
Office of Em- iron mental In fonnation 
US Environmental Protection Agency 
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